From: Rodriguez, Gabriel M. <grodriguez@schiffhardin.com>

Sent: Thursday, August 27, 2020 5:47 PM

**To:** Gruen, Andrea M - DNR

**Cc:** Nelson, William J - DNR; Beggs, Tauren R - DNR

**Subject:** Manitowoc Sites

Dear Ms. Gruen-

We have reviewed your letters dated August 14, 2020, summarizing the enforcement conferences.

Regarding Mirro 9, Newell intends to submit an additional SIWP that addresses all contaminants of concern in all environmental media. We have communicated with the City's attorneys and have requested certain databases from the City regarding the conditions at the site. However, we are requesting a 30-day extension of the deadline, to October 14, 2020.

Regarding Newton Gravel Pit, I met with the City's attorneys and we are close to finalizing our agreement resolving claims relating to costs for historic work. We also began discussing the possibility of an agreement relating to the cost of future work. I have also requested databases regarding this site.

Please let me know if you have any questions regarding the foregoing.

Gabe

## Gabriel M. Rodriguez

Partner grodriguez@schiffhardin.com d +1.312.258.5516 | f +1.312.258.5600

Schiff Hardin LLP 233 South Wacker Drive | Suite 7100 | Chicago, IL 60606 schiffhardin.com | v-card | view bio

\_\_\_\_\_

This message and any attachments may contain confidential information protected by the attorney-client or other privilege. If you believe that it has been sent to you in error, please reply to the sender that you received the message in error. Then delete it. Thank you.

\_\_\_\_\_\_